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From: Robert Osmond 
(Synod rep. for St Martin’s, Barton – Minute taker for this meeting in the absence of the Secretary, due to illness)
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 5TH 2013 AT ALL SAINTS’, TORRE, TORQUAY.
· Refreshments were provided from 7pm in the Church Hall. The Rural Dean and Fr. John Lee thanked those who had provided the refreshments.
· Before the business meeting Synod members joined together in an act of worship led by Fr. John Lee
· PRESENT:

House of Clergy


Fr.Paul Jones (Asst. Rural Dean), Fr. Gorran Chapman, Fr. Dexter Bracey, Fr. Roy Murray, Fr. Adrian Stark-
Ordish, 
Fr. John Lee, The Revd Gillian Maude (Rural Dean), The Revd. Mark Searle, The Revd. David 
Witchell, The Revd. Pauline Lewis, The Revd. Dr. C Doidge  (11)

House of Laity


Trevor Snowden, Robert Osmond, Michael Hackeson, Grace Hackeson, Joy Lawrence, Derek Fleet, Roger 
Thomas, Karen Bambury, Sara Artingsall, Paul Felce, Rose Wills, Harold Harvey, Phyllis Jordain, Lorna 
Hutchins, Sue Shaw, Edwina Corderoy, Stephen Macey, John Linton, Peter Grieveson, (19)
· APOLOGIES:

House of Clergy


The Revd. Chas Deacon, The Revd. Preb. Tim Deacon, Fr. Ian Bylde, Fr. Roger Carlton, The Revd. Paul 
Ireton (5)

House of Laity


Robert Brennand (Secretary), John Purdy (Treasurer), Pat Flavel, Eileen Saunders, Mike Seifert, Lesley 
Roberts, John Christian, Stan Myers, Alma Pearson, Susan Byles, Nigel Hart, Ian Lane, Andrew Richardson,  

Colin Studley (14) 
· THE RURAL DEAN IN THE CHAIR


The Rural Dean enquired how many had received Agendas for this evening and Minutes of the last 
meeting. It appeared that almost half had not. The distribution list being used would be amended as 
necessary. Apologies were offered to those who lacked the proper paperwork and notifications.


The meeting was joined by two ordinands (Debbie Starling and Paul Evans) who were warmly welcomed, 
as was Roger Thomas, with us for the first time from Cockington.
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· MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on the 6th of  November 2012 at St Marychurch were agreed to be an 
accurate  record of the proceedings
· MATTERS ARISING


None
· TREASURER’S REPORT 

In the absence of the Treasurer, a summary of the Annual Report was delivered by Chris Goldsmith (Lay 
Chair).


Accounts for 2012 have been prepared and approved.


Income for the year 2012 was £744. Expenditure was £986 resulting in an in-year deficit of £242. As a 
result the Deanery’s reserves fell to £659.


The Standing Committee has agreed that parochial contributions to Deanery expenses for 2013 will remain 
at £40 per parish. Invoices for this will follow shortly, for which prompt payment is requested.


Several parishes in the deanery have paid their Common Fund payments in full for 2012. This is a 
tremendous effort at a generally difficult time! Thank you and well done.

For those who have not yet reached full payment – the Diocese keeps its books open until the end of 
February. So there is still time to become a 100%-er. 

Envelopes are here to be distributed for most PCC Treasurers. These were distributed at the end of the 
meeting as far as possible.

· NOTICES  (from the Rural Dean)

Fr. Robert Ward is to be licensed as Priest-in-Charge of Saint Marychurch on Monday, February 11th at 
7.30pm, by Michael, Bishop of Exeter. All are welcome.


The Revd. Prebendary Tim Deacon leaves the deanery on Sunday. He has been appointed as Parish 
Priest of a group of rural parishes near the Cornish border. The deanery thanks him for all he has done 
here and he leaves with our very best wishes and the assurance of our prayers for this new chapter of his 
priestly ministry.


Torbay Hospital Chaplaincy. 
Training sessions for anyone interested in becoming a Lay Chaplain are to 
be held in April and May. The first will be on Monday April 8th. Please contact the hospital if you are 
interested. 


Bishop Michael Langrish has announced his retirement. His farewell service will be on Saturday June 
29th in Exeter Cathedral – details to follow. The Vacancy-in-See Committee will have its first meeting in 
March. The Rural Dean is a member of that committee and is happy to receive any comments about the 
vacancy. We are about the 7th diocese in line for a new Bishop, so the interregnum is likely to be rather 
long.


The Deanery Standing Committee had decided that external speakers should be invited to no more 
than one meeting per year, on an “as-needed” basis.
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· CREATIVE IDEAS FOR FUND-RAISING 

The meeting split into smaller groups to brain-storm fund raising ideas. After ten minutes or so of brain-
storming the groups reported back to the full meeting as follows:

As well as traditional Seasonal Fairs and Bazaars, Jumble Sales, Coffee Mornings, Concerts etc., the 
following were reported as being useful ways of fund raising.

Babbacombe:


Easy Funding ( Buying on Amazon with a % going to charity), Time and Talents – engaging a different set 
of people


St John’s, Torquay:


Charity Shop


Upton:


Tithing 


Brixham:


Harbour-side Fairs, Seasonal Meals and Suppers, Quizzes, Festival of the Sea, Flower Festival (every two 
years)


Collaton St Mary:


Parable of the Talents (£10 to parishioners to see who can raise most from it)


St Martin’s Barton and Torre:



Hall Hire, Cake Stalls, Lunches and Dinners, Pickle and Preserve Stalls, 450 Club (Monthly Lottery), Classic 
Car Rally in church grounds.

Book Sales


Cockington:


Craft Club, Table Top Sales, Thematic Sales, Votive Candle Sales


St Matthias, Wellswood:


Solar Panels, Hall Hire, Friends of……., Grants (Viridor are a wonderful local source for funding. The 
applicant has to be within 6 miles of the nearest Viridor depot. It entails a lot of paperwork, but is worth 
doing.)


Goodrington:


Ad-hoc Lotteries, Grants for fabric repairs


Preston and Christchurch:


Car Park, Utilities Tariffs 


St Marychurch and Paignton Parish Church:


Charity Shops


St Luke’s Torquay:


Hall Hire


The re-introduction of an Annual Gift Day could have benefits. 



An important aspect of fund raising events is Mission -  the ability to reach out to new people who do not 
normally come to church.



The above list is not exhaustive, but representative of a good number of the ideas put forward.

Page 3
· MISSION COMMUNITY UPDATE

The meeting divided into two halves. One for the Torquay Mission Communities, the other for Paignton 
and Brixham.


TORQUAY MISSION COMMUNITIES


Torquay North. (Our Lady and All the Saints) Babbacombe, St Marychurch, Barton and St. Johns 

Father Robert Ward to be licensed on Monday to Saint Marychurch, then work will begin on a Mission 
Action Plan. Things were going very well and generally there was very good interaction and mutual 
support between the four parishes on all levels.

Torquay West. Shiphay, Chelston & Cockington, Torre and St Luke’s  All parishes are in interregnum 
except Saint John’s, Shiphay. Evening services for the whole Mission Community were arranged once a
month. These were generally not well supported. Saint Luke’s has finished its Parish Profile. This will go 
to the Archdeacon on Thursday and the vacancy will be 
advertised soon. Cockington is working on its 
Parish Profile, which will be presented to their PCC next 
week. Cockington and Saint Luke’s Torquay have 
worked together a lot in recent years, prior to the Mission Community plan. All Saints’, Torre seems only to 
be concerned about when they will have a new 
priest. Everything else is on hold. To that end it is 
currently developing a Parish Profile.

Saint Matthias. Single Parish MC  In Interregnum. Parish Profile produced. There are no problems. The 
parish has been told to expect a fairly long vacancy of almost 1½ years.


Upton. Single Parish MC  Held a Town Centre event leading up to Christmas. “The Living Room” is open 
two days a week and can serve up to 80 people each day. ROC (Redeeming our Community) is about 
ecumenical Mission. There is a meeting at the Church of the Assumption, Abbey Road in the near future 
which the Revd. Mark Searle commended to Synod. The Revd. Mark Searle commented that, in his 
opinion, worshipping together was not the most important thing and in a way rather missed the point of 
Mission Communities. Respect of each other and good works were at the top of his list. He read a passage 
from St. Matthew’s Gospel which he felt illustrated his view.

PAIGNTON AND BRIXHAM MISSION COMMUNITIES
Note: Brixham (including Churston Ferrers and Kingswear) is one Mission Community, and Paignton has three: Goodrington and Collaton St Mary, Paignton St John (including St Andrews and St Boniface), and Paignton Christchurch with St Paul’s Preston.

Young People  Sara Artingstall (Christchurch) described the ecumenical developments in work with young people across Paignton, and the forthcoming weekend away at the Beacon Centre (Lee Abbey) with young people from 5 different churches. Youth work in Brixham is also ecumenical, mainly URC led.
Social Action Information was shared about the developments at the Haven, Paignton, where Christians Together in Paignton has been given encouragement and permission to offer teams to open the Haven 2.00pm – 5.00pm on Saturday afternoons in winter, and provide a simple hot meal. Training is given for all volunteers, and more male volunteers are needed. Each Mission Community is asked to publicise this initiative and encourage volunteers as appropriate.
Debt counselling etc. Christchurch, Paignton are exploring the area of debt counselling and support through Church Action on Poverty. Brixham has a satellite office of CAB, though major issues are referred to Torquay.
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Music/Liturgy Gilly Maude reported on the recent Epiphany Procession choral workshop and service run by the RSCM in Torquay, and the Christopher Hellyer from Dartmouth, who had directed it, had offered to run a similar event in Brixham/Paignton next year if there were interest. St Mary’s, Brixham was suggested as a good venue. This would be open not only to church choir members, but organists, and anyone who would like to get together to sing. There was consensus to take this forward  (Action: The Rural Dean).
A suggestion was made to ask Andrew Maries to come and run a workshop/service involving our various instrumentalists and singers, acknowledging that music is a good way of bringing people together.

Deanery services  Paul Felce (Collaton St Mary) asked about these, having had experience of some in Totnes Deanery. So far Torbay Deanery services had been evening services, but there was interest in exploring other possibilities – perhaps for our two Clusters. 
Brixham Sue Shaw described how the Brixham MC parishes join up for MC services at regular intervals, and try to support the congregation at Kingswear which is very elderly. The Mission Community raises considerable funds for Christian Aid (c £8,000 last year). Brixham All Saints have a major ‘Festival of the Sea’ each summer, which the other parishes support, and the parishes have regular quayside events.

Outdoor events/Outreach St Paul’s are involved in the “Preston Picnic” – fun day in the summer.

Sea Sunday “Songs of Praise” The Goodrington Churches have put this on at Goodrington beach for several years (2nd Sunday of July). The (newish) Bandstand in Youngs Park, Goodrington is a good venue – might others like/be prepared to join in?

· DATE, TIME AND VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday July 4th 2013 at 7pm (Refreshments) for 7.30pm (Act of Worship and Meeting) 

at St Martin’s, Barton, Torquay  (in the Church) 
· THE MEETING CLOSED WITH THE GRACE AT 9.10 pm
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